Superintendent Report
December 18, 2024


BOE Items
Our Board Spotlight will be our principals and assistant superintendent sharing the details of our improvement plans.  Additionally, if data is available, they will review the well winter MAP results. The improvement plans are on the agenda for your approval.  They are due to the KDE by January 1, 2025.  

Consent Agenda
Most of the items we discussed at the work session 
· As a reminder we will have you approve the October and November Treasurer’s report since we skipped October last month during the transition. 
· We need to approve a new treasurer’s bond for Mr. Morgan while he is working in the district.  We will also have to do this once again when our permanent finance officer is in place.  
· Due to the certified status of the new finance officer we need an approval to revise the supplemental salary schedule to reflect this position when it is filled by a certified staff member. 
· Approve the capital funds request for operating expenses and the allowance of bleachers.
· Approve the Comprehensive District and School Improvement Plans
· Formal approval of the calendar committee. 

Action Items
These are all recommended items from our architect, Mr. Ehmet Hayes and related to our building projects.  

We will enter into closed executive session before adjournment for the purpose of student hearings. 

Staff Holiday Lunch
We will be having a catered staff lunch on Monday, December 16 in each building.  If you are available and have time, please stop by and enjoy some delicious food with our great staff.  

Upcoming Meetings/Events
· December 23, 2024-January 3, 2025:  Winter Break  
· January 3, 2025:  Staff Return from Winter Break
· January 6, 2025: Students Return from Winter Break
· January 8, 2025: BOE Work Session  
· January 22, 2025:  Regular BOE Meeting
· January 23, 2025:  GES Night at the boys/girls varsity basketball games



I am certain everyone is looking forward to the winter break, but I am proud of our staff’s continued perseverance and dedication to our students and families.  I hope you have a wonderful holiday season.  

As always, please let me know if you have any questions or concerns.



Respectfully submitted,


Misty Middleton
Superintendent 
